PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 21st November 2013

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: Peter Axe,  Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Janice Cressey, Barbara Bolton, Peter Cowling, Brian Pike, Janice Pike

Chairman:  Mr Axe opened the meeting.

Apologies: Christine Axe, Alan Bell, Nezam Shah 

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

NHS 111

Dr George wrote to Dr Macmillan following last PPG meeting with regard to the queries listed below.

1. It was noted in our PPG meeting that we did not know much about the nomination process that took place and would like to have some transparency on the process that happened.

2. Our PPG would also like to know how the patient representative who is nominated into this group by the 'nomination process'  is going to disseminate information to the other practices.
Dr Macmillan replied that “Liz Vickerstaff from NHS North Yorkshire and Humber Commissioning Support Unit has been very kindly organising and supporting these meetings. I hope that she can feedback to you on the process of recruitment and appointment and hopefully we can raise your points as an agenda item at our next meeting.”

There has been no further contact/correspondence following this from NHS 11 team.

Practice Satisfaction Survey

The group agreed that the sample survey provided by the practice was satisfactory and the practice will run the survey end of December/start of January.  The data will then be collected for the next PPG meeting in February.

CQC

The practice informed the PPG that three practices in the area had undergone CQC inspections.  Mr Axe agreed that he could be contacted by CQC if the practice were contacted to be inspected and Mrs Ellerton agreed to be stand in if he was not available.

Any other business

· Mrs Ellerton enquired whether the practice had had anything in reply to the letter sent to the Appeals Team in Leeds.  Dr George stated that the practice had still had no response and will follow it up with a letter of enquiry.  Subsequently since the meeting the practice has been informed that the appeal was not approved regarding notional rent.

· The practice informed the PPG that they were putting together a fact sheet giving surgery information for patients to pick up in reception which will include individual GP times, when to ring for results etc.

· The practice is still trying to recruit new members to the PPG and have put up a notice when the meeting is and also had some responses on the new registration forms.  The surgery contacted these patients via email however there were no new members at the meeting.

· Date for next meeting was discussed and it was agreed on this occasion to have the meeting on the fourth Thursday in February as third week fell in half term.

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 27th February 2014 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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